Minutes for Academic History March 3, 2008

Attendees: UAS Peter, Diane, Barbara, UAF Brigitte, Colleen, UAA, John, Lora, SW Patrick

1. Discuss the task request submitted by Lora Volden.

Lora submitted two task requests. The first one dealt with creating a process that would update the mail date in SHADIPL. Currently this field is updated by hand at UAS and UAA. Lora is going to add to task request that report be created that shows who was and was not updated in the process. This task request was approved and Lora will submit to the BST.

The second task request dealt with the SHR9OMM report. Lora would more parameters added to the report to get relevant statistical data that Banner currently tracks. At this time UAA is using a separate data base and this process is prone to errors as well as takes more time to keep updated. UAS is interested in the new parameters as we also use a second data base. This task request was approved and Lora will submit to BST.

2. Lora wanted to bring up discussion regarding Dean's/ Chancellors list across MAU's.

The problem is that the current process does not calculate students who are taking classes at other MAU's. Second, all three MAU's have different rules for who qualifies for honors. There is a pop select Dean_ Chancellor that will give you a list of students who are attending at multiple MAU's but the GPA calc must then be done by hand. We looked back in the history to see that some modifications were done to the SHR2AST, but never implemented in Prod. Patrick is going to research the modifications and we are going to test in LRGP. This process should look at students across MAU's. To note, the policy regarding looking across MAU's on a student record is only meant to affect the positive, honors and so forth, and not the negative, academic warning.

3. We revisited the second GPA line on the unofficial transcript.

There is no place currently in Banner that the original GPA is stored for a semester. Adding the second line will require a significant amount of programming, and may not be do-able. Patrick found in the Banner RPE that other schools have requested that when a recalculation is done to save the original GPA. Patrick is sending the RPE 30972 to our Banner rep to see what the status of this is.

4. Change of meeting time.

We will be changing the meeting time. The new time will be at 2:30 on Mondays, in addition we are also changing the bi weekly rotation. We will have a meeting this next week to get on the new rotation.

Next meeting: the next meeting will be March 10, at 2:30.

Phone number is 1-800-893-8850 pin 6384637